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Our First Week:  We had a wonderful first week. Thank you for sending us such outstanding students! We spent a lot of time practicing classroom and school procedures and creating our classroom environments.  If we spend some time on these things now, it will help the rest of the year to go well. It is really fantastic to see how excited our students are about learning and growing together. We look forward to an amazing year together!  You can expect updates on the first and third Mondays of each month. This newsletter is longer than most (
How does this work in 3rd grade?

· Birthdays: At the end of each month we will celebrate student birthdays by honoring a world birthday tradition. Each month the students will vote on a new country and tradition. Our celebrations will begin at the end of September. At the end of the year, in conjunction with our end of year party, we will celebrate June, July and August birthdays with the American tradition of cake.  
· Homework:  At Wiley, quality homework assignments are intended to serve the following purposes:

· To enrich and extend the school experience;

· To reinforce learning through practice and application of concepts covered in class;  

· To provide assignments to address a variety of learning styles and ability levels;

· To stimulate effort, independence, responsibility and self-direction.

  
Student Homework Materials:  homework composition notebook and homework folder

How it works:  Each week your child will bring home a homework calendar in their homework folder. This calendar will outline reading and math assignments. In math, it will contain a mixture of practice pages and choice problems. In reading, children are expected to read nightly. They will record their reading on a monthly reading log. They will also have a variety of reading responses and passages throughout the year.  All math problems and reading responses should be done in the homework composition notebook. Entries should be dated and written legibly. Practice pages can be returned via homework folders. 
Turning homework in: We understand that families have complex after school schedules. We expect parents to make homework a part of the nightly routine. However we realize that this may be difficult from time to time; we try to make things easier with a weekly calendar. Please do not have your child do the entire week in one night. It defeats the purposes of meaningful learning and homework. Students should turn in homework folders and notebooks daily. They will get them back each afternoon. All assignments are due by Friday (if you had a busy night, please let us know with a quick note in the homework notebook.) Please encourage your child to be responsible for his/her materials. It’s not Mom or Dad’s job to put these items in book bags ( 
· Classroom Economy:  Students will be actively involved in a year-long economy unit. Our classroom economy is based on the practices of Beth Newingham, a third grade teacher in Michigan. The children will have classroom jobs while earning credits and debits throughout the day. All students will have their own credit/debit logs to manage. At the end of each pay period, we will issue checks to each student. Students will cash their checks at the Wiley International Bank. They will also have the opportunity to visit our class store monthly. Students will take turns serving as the class economist at our store. Throughout the year, the children will learn economic lessons that include decision making, opportunity cost, supply and demand, and inflation. Most importantly, students are learning important life lessons with money management!
We need your help to purchase items for the classroom store. Suggestions: dollar store items, healthy snacks, gently used books, games and toys from home. We will have the classroom store once a month. You are welcome to send in items at any time. 
Curriculum Night:  Please join the 3rd grade team for our curriculum night on Thursday, September 13th. There will be a PTA meeting prior to the open house and curriculum night. Please join us from 6-8 pm. This is a parent information event.  You will hear more about the 3rd grade curriculum, but here are a few Quarter 1 highlights:
Math
We will begin with a study of place value. Students are expected to be able to show numbers in a variety of formats (standard, expanded, place value drawing or picture, and word). Students must understanding the concepts of place value to have success with regrouping in multi-digit addition and ungrouping in multi-digit subtraction.  We will then describe and analyze 2D shapes. Students will be classifying, sorting, partitioning and describing quadrilaterals, parallelograms, rectangles, angles and triangles. Towards the end of the first quarter, we will begin our year-long study of multiplication and division. 
Reader’s Workshop
A lot of the first quarter is spent setting goals as readers. Each student will be assessed during the first few weeks. Students will learn to choose good-fit or just-right books more independently. They establish goals for themselves with fluency and comprehension. We learn about a variety of genres and build strong reading skills. Then we will dive into understanding characters through higher order thinking. Students will learn to discuss and talk about their reading. Remember, reading is thinking!
Writer’s Workshop
During the first few weeks of school we will be launching writer’s workshop.  Once students are familiar with the workshop model in writing, we will use mentor texts to guide students’ writing. We will take a sample text and examine the small moments under a magnifying lens. Students will learn to develop their story ideas, to write in paragraphs and to revise their stories. 
Science
During the first quarter will we study the human body. We will focus on joints, muscles and bones. Students will learn how the skeletal, nervous and muscular systems work together. 

Social Studies
Unit 1: History and Colonial America

Volunteers: We can’t wait to start having parent volunteers in the classroom! We thought it might be a good idea to wait until after curriculum night on September 13th. This gives us time to really establish strong routines and procedures in our classrooms. Also, it gives us a change to start WISE time first. We appreciate your patience and look forward to all working together to help each student grow!
Time for Kids:  We couldn’t be happier with the exciting changes that the Common Core brings to student learning. Informational or non-fiction text now holds an equal value to fictional texts in the curriculum! We would like to purchase Time For Kids magazines for our students.  This is a great tool and the students absolutely love them! Each student subscription costs $5.42. Please give us a day or two to set up online payments.  We will let you know when this is in place later this week.  If you prefer to send cash or check, you may send this starting Thursday, September 6th.   Please make all payments by Friday, September 14th
Important Upcoming Dates:

· Monday, September 10th: WISE Time and Electives begin

· Thursday, September 13th:  Open House, PTA Meeting & Curriculum Night (6-8 pm)
· Friday, September 14th: Time for Kids subscription payments due

· Friday, September 21st:  Early Release

· Monday, September 24th: Interim reports go home

· Wednesday, September 26th:  No School
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